
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

St. Edward and St. Stephen Catholic Churches 
 

Fourth Sunday of Easter    April 30, 2023 
 

Rev. Father Charles Anyaoku, Pastoral Administrator 
Rectory Phone: 618-662-6261 Cell Phone: 618-641-8978 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

St. Edward Catholic Church 
300 NW 5th Street 
Fairfield, IL 62837 

Phone: 618-847-7931 
stedwardcatholicchurch01@frontier.com  

stedwardfairfield.com  
 

New Parishioners register at Parish Office 
Please send bulletin information to the parish office 

by noon on Wednesdays. 
 

Parish Secretary: Diana Zurliene 
PSR Coordinator: Jen Wellen 
RCIA Coordinator: Ginny Barrett 
Music Director:  Linda Keck 
 
Trustees:  Don Zurliene 
   Jay Fyie 
 
Finance Council:  David Cavanaugh 

Jay Fyie 
Don Zurliene 
Teresa Williams 
Jen Wellen 
Ken Nordmann 

 
Parish Council:  Diana Zurliene 

Linda Keck 
David Cavanaugh 
Tim Schoenborn 
Libby Pond 
Kent Ochs 
Mike Oppenheimer 
Scott Merkle 

 
 
 
 

St. Stephen Catholic Church 
812 N. Main Street 

Flora, IL 62839 
Rectory: 618-662-6261 Office:   618-662-8121 

ststephen_flora@yahoo.com  
ststephenflora.com 

 

Bulletins and special reminders can be sent to  
your cell phone or email via Flocknote.  

Contact the parish office to sign up. 
 

New Parishioners register with Fr. Charles,  
Parish Office or Dorothy Uebinger (662-3711) 

 

Please send bulletin information to 
laura.whitehead.91@gmail.com by Wednesday at noon. 

 
Parish Office Contact Information 

Laura Anderson 
618-599-6786 (cell) or 618-662-8121 (office) 

laura.whitehead.91@gmail.com or ststephen_flora@yahoo.com  
 

There is also a mailbox in the copy room to use as needed. 
 

Parish Secretary: Laura Anderson 
PSR Coordinator: Paul Duquaine 
RCIA Coordinator: Cheryl McCarty 
Music Director:  Diane Briscoe 
 
Trustees:  Randy Wells 
   Susan Schroeder 
 
Finance Council:  Jesse Harvey 
   Trudi Herdes 
   Dorothy Uebinger 
   Krista Weidner 
   Deb Zimmerman 
   Ted Zimmerman 
 
Parish Council:  Cory Anderson 

Laura Anderson 
   Justin Fleener 
   Pat Greenwood 
   Mary Beth Lancaster 
   Andrew Vahling 
 
 

In Case of Emergency Contact: 
 

Father Charles:  618-641-8978 
Laura Anderson: 618-599-6786 
Diana Zurliene:  618-516-1808 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Stephen Liturgical Schedule                    Fourth Week of Easter   
 
Saturday, April 29:  4:30pm  Mass For the living & deceased of the parish  
 

Sunday, April 30:  8:00am  Rosary 
    8:00am  Confession  

8:30am  Mass +Tony Whitehead    
    

Tuesday, May 2:  6:00pm  Rosary 
    6:30pm  Mass +Bill & Mary Handley 

7:00pm  Adoration until midnight 
 

Wednesday, May 3:  7:30am  Rosary 
    8:00am  Mass For a safe farming season 
 

Thursday, May 4:  7:30am  Rosary 
    8:00am  Mass +Sharon Pierce 
 

Friday, May 5:   9:00am  First Friday Adoration until 6:00pm 
    12:00noon Servite Rosary  
    3:00pm  Chaplet of Divine Mercy 
    5:30pm  Rosary, followed by benediction 
    6:00pm  Mass +Ed Trittschuht      

Saturday, May 6:  4:30pm  Mass +Howard & Madonna Goellner  
 

Sunday, May 7:   8:00am  Rosary 
    8:00am  Confession  

8:30am  Mass For the living & deceased of the parish  
______________________________________________________________ 
 

Weekly Contribution: 4-23-23   Attendance: 4-23-23 
Envelopes: $1,619.00    Saturday:  54  
Loose:  $     97.00    Sunday:  62   
TOTAL:  $1,716. 00    Total:                   116 
Weekly Budget $1,731.00  
 

 

Ministers for May 
 

Saturday, May 6:  
Lector: Jim Fehrenbacher Eucharistic Ministers: Robin Lipka, Pat Ridgeway, Volunteer 
Servers: Pierce family   Ushers: Jerry Price & Mark Winka  

Sunday, May 7: 
Lector: Justin Fleener Commentator: Ted Whitehead     Eucharistic Ministers: Trudi Herdes, Volunteers 
Servers: Kehlin & Kiara Crawford  Ushers: Jerod Fleener & Alan Huff 
 

Happy Birthday:          
Jackie Lueking: May 8  Austin Cartright: May 12   Ellie Fleener: May 28  Clara Harvey: May 28  
Happy Anniversary:      
Steve & Sherry Fleener – May 5  

 
 

Prayer Intentions       
Linda Griffy, Bill Marks, Nicole Wheaton, Velma Oliver, Clara Wilson, Ray Vaughn, LaVonne  Kemmerer, Patience McKnight,  Mildred Garrison, 
Irene Winka, Mary Wilson, Celeste Replogle, Luke Miller, Ralph & Georgianna Weber, Helen Powless, Marie Elwat,  Kennah Hiestand, Claire 
Fopay, Harrison Hilliard, Becky Dulaney, Mary Patridge,, Chris Niebrugge, Margaret Bateman, Helen Wilkins, Fern Ketzner, Paul Birk, Gerald 
Klein, Dale Jennings, Bob Porter, Lisa Schimp, Jane Henson, Tammy Lough, John D., Bobby Wilkin, Emma Winslow, Justin Traub, Lois Lewis, 
Galen Gill, Karen Foster, Rick Slaughter, Matt Kuenstler, Sydney Knott, Craig Lane, & nursing home residents.   Please let the parish office 
know if names can be added or removed from this list. 
 

St. Edward Mass Intentions for the Week 
 

Fourth Sunday of Easter, April 30, 8:30 am – Peggy Garrison+ 
Thursday, May 4, 6:00 pm - Al Detmer+   

Friday, May 5, 8:00 am – Jean Springman+   
Fifth Sunday of Easter, May 7, 10:30 am – Ruth Cavanaugh+  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayer Intentions 
 
Kim Buchanan, Lanora Neavill, Robyn Meagher, Linda 
States, Donna Turner, Marilyn Butler , Michelle Dalton, 
CeCe Coorapi, , Noah Gollner, Margaret Thompson, 
Richard Rennier, Lee Bouldin, Fr. Ray, Marty Hawkins, 
Rosalie Holstein, Ginny Barrett, Maverick Snodgrass, 
Spencer Meagher, Judy Maguire.  
Let the office know if names need to be added or 
removed from our prayer list. 
 

 
Our Scripture Readings 

Sun -  Fourth Sunday of Easter 
 Acts 2:14a, 36-41  1Pt 2:20b-25  Jn 10:1-10 
Mon -  Easter Weekday 

Acts 11:1-18  Jn 10:11-18 
Tues -  St. Athanasius 

Acts 11:19-26  Jn 10:22-30 
Wed -  Sts. Phillip and James, Apostles 

1 Cor 15:1-8  Jn 14:6-14 
Thurs   Easter Weekday 

Acts 13:13-25  Jn 13:16-20 
Fri -  Easter Weekday 

Acts 13:26-33  Jn 14:1-6 
Sat -  Easter Weekday 
 Acts 13:44-52  Jn 14:7-14 
Sun -  Fifth Sunday of Easter 
 Acts 6:1-7  1 Pt 2:4-9  Jn 14:1-12 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 

Weekly Contributions 
     
4/30/2023  
Envelopes $2,885 
Loose  $59 
Total  $2,944 
We Need $1,887 
Mass Stipends   $0 
Building Fund     $0 
Food Pantry     $0 
Candles     $0 
Catholic Miss.   $40 
 
 
Attendance 92 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
St. Stephen News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Stephen News 
 
 

Sunday, April 30, 2023 is the World Day of Prayer for Vocations. Please pick up a prayer card from 
the tables at either entrance and spend some time in prayer for an increase in vocations.  

 

A new parish directory is officially in the works! Individual family photos will be taken on Sunday, 
June 11 and Sunday, June 25 by Curt+Rach Photography. There are time slots available from 10am-
1pm each Sunday. Sign-up sheets are outside the social room.  More information coming soon! 
 

Mark your calendars for First Communion on Sunday, May 7, and for Confirmation on Saturday, May 
20 at 4:30pm. Please join us for both of these celebrations. We will be welcoming 19 confirmandi 
from St. Stephen in Flora, St. Polycarp in Carmi, St. Edward in Fairfield, and St. John the Baptist in 
Piopolis. Please keep all the confirmandi in your prayers. If you are able to help with the reception 
meal after Confirmation, please see Paul or Deb Duquaine. Thank you!  
 

RTIC Cooler + Speaker Raffle: St. Stephen Parish will be giving away an RTIC Cooler with a built in 
speaker system built and donated by John McCarty. The prize package contains the cooler, a grilling 
set, cash, and other fun summer items. The drawing will be held on Saturday, July 1.  Chances on the 
cooler are $10 each and all proceeds will benefit St. Stephen General Fund.  Stop by and check out 
the cooler outside the social room, and pick up tickets to sell to family and friends! Tickets and 
money can be returned to the silver drop box. Thank you! 
 

Mailboxes for the parish office, Altar Society, PSR, and other contacts are available on a shelf in the 
copy room. If you need to pick up or drop off any correspondence, these boxes are clearly marked 
and should be easy to find.  If you are leaving a receipt, please be sure to mark what it is for. Thanks! 

 

Our mowing equipment is experiencing issues requiring repair, and in some cases, replacement. 
Donations to help defray the costs of these issues are much appreciated, and necessary to keep our 
church grounds and our cemetery looking beautiful. Please place your donations in an envelope with 
the word "Grounds" on it and place it in the collection basket, or send it to St. Stephen Church, 812 
N Main St, Flora, IL 62839. As always, thank you so much for your generosity. 
 

Congratulations to Vivian Duquaine! Vivian was one of 100 seniors from the University of Illinois, 
Champaign-Urbana, selected as a 2023 Senior 100 Honorary. This honor is based on students’ 
academic achievement, leadership, campus involvement, and community service during their time 
at Illinois. Congratulations!  
 

Guadalupe Project will be beginning a new e-mail newsletter. If you would like to sign up to receive 
news and updates from Guadalupe Project, please send an email to 
guadalupe.project.2014@gmail.com from the email address you would like the newsletter sent to.  
 

Summer Cash Raffle: Guadalupe Project’s annual Summer Cash Raffle is underway. Two $100 
winners will be drawn each week from Memorial Day – Labor Day, with a $500 and $1,000 Grand 
Prizes drawn after Labor Day. Winners will be announced each Wednesday on WNOI 103.9. Tickets 
are $20 each. See MaryBeth Lancaster, Krista Weidner, or Jessica Vahling for tickets. Thank you!  
 
 

Parish Office Hours: Please note the following changes with Laura’s maternity leave. 
- April 24-June 5: No parish office hours, Laura will be working shortened hours from home. 
- June 14-21: Office closed for vacation. 
- Effective July 1: Wednesday and/or Thursday mornings, exact hours will vary. 

 

At any time, you can reach Laura using the information on the front of the bulletin. 
All calls/texts/emails will be answered within a week during maternity leave & vacation times.  
 
 
 

 
St Edward News 

 
Parish Work Day will be Saturday May 6th starting at 9:00 am.  Please bring leaf rakes, leaf 
blowers, pruning shears and whatever else you think we might need.  Please we need all the help 
we can get on this day to make our Parish grounds look good. 
 
Save the Date: The annual Ladies Appreciation Dinner will be Wednesday May 17th at 6:00 pm.   
There is a sign-up sheet on the table in the hall. 
 
The last class of the year for PSR and High School Youth will be next Sunday May 7th. 
 
Confirmation will be on Saturday, May 20th at 4:30 p.m. at St. Stephen’s.  We have two members 
of the church being confirmed Peyton Felowitz and Gabby Zurliene.  They will be confirmed along 
with youth from St. Polycarp in Carmi, St. John the Baptist in Piopolis and St. Stephen parish.  
Please keep all of these youth in your prayers. 
 
David Mills will be ordained as a Deacon in the Diocese of Belleville on Saturday, June 3 at 10:00 
am at the Cathedral of St. Peter in Belleville.  All parishioners are welcome to attend this Mass 
that will be approximately two hours in length.  David has two rows of reserved seating in the 
front for family and friends that will hold 20-24 people.  There will be additional seating available 
behind the reserved rows on the north and south side of the altar. After the ordination Mass, 
there will be pictures and then a Reception/Greeting at the McCormick Center just east of the 
Cathedral.  David would like to get a group picture with everyone who attends along with Bishop 
McGovern. 
 
On Sunday, June 4th at the 10:30 am Mass David Mills will deliver his first homily as a Deacon.  
The parish will host a reception/dinner for David following the Mass.  The parish will provide the 
meat, potato casserole and drinks; and everyone please bring a covered dish or dessert.  A 
basket will be provided for cards for David. 
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